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     We at the Foundation have elected to do a newsletter three times per year or more depending upon the reception by the members. This publication will be sent electronically only unless some members wish it mailed to them. 

     Some members of the Taylorcraft Owner’s Club will find this feature desirable and can make special arrangements for this mailing.

    This second issue will repeat a few things from the first for clarity.

      The First Issue is on the web discussion group and the web site.  It included the following highlights:  

#1.   HISTORY OF THE TAYLORCRAFT OWNER’S CLUB: Founded 1973 and THE TAYLORCRAFT FOUNDATION: founded 1998

#2.   The Gilberti STC now called Harer STC: full discussion please refer to it for the above items. 

     We now start off with the new stuff. This is being written on a wet night in NE Ohio at my home south of the Barber Airport (2D1) 

     First let us discuss the Taylorcraft Fly-In at Alliance this year. On the web we find the following information listed:

Taylorcraft, Aeronca and Funk: July 6th, 7th & 8th 2007: 


Barber Airport (2D1) Alliance, Ohio 
Taylorcraft Fly-In & Reunion of Factory Old-Timer's. Ohio Aeronca Aviator's Fly-In www.oaafly-in.com   Funk's & other tail draggers are all welcome to attend. See the airplanes built in Alliance, OH & Middletown, OH & the people that built them. 
Volunteers needed in all areas; see Forrest Barber, Bruce Bixler or Brian Matz  Contact Forrest at 330.823.1168 fbarber@alliancelink.com Bruce Bixler 330.823.9748 tocprez@yahoo.com Brian Matz 216.337.5643 bwmatz11ac@yahoo.com 

For information regarding motel accommodations in the Alliance area, go to www.oaafly-in.com and click on the "Overnight" tab at the top of the page. See www.barberaircraft.com for airport diagrams. Breakfast served Sat & Sun 7AM to 11AM by EAA Chapter #82 Public Invited July 23rd -29th, 2007:  

     Notice we are combining with the Aeronca folks this year; they had been doing theirs in August here at 2D1 the past few years.  We have invited the Funk folks too!  Actually all tail draggers should be encouraged to attend. 

     THIS will be 35th year that these Taylorcraft airplanes have returned to Alliance I have made every one of them. The Taylorcraft Owners Club and the Taylorcraft Foundation will share duties this year.  This is held the weekend after the 4th of July anyone wishing to attend early are welcome, maybe I can put you to work (  …….  

     Most folks arrive on Thurs or Friday then leave on Sunday, weather permitting. Camping is available on the field and limited showers are there too!  I have been trying to get more showers each year to no avail. 

      I felt the membership could use some like at Brodhead.  Perhaps the Owners Club could go back to the hospitality room at a Motel like they have done in the past?   PLEASE being tie-downs and get a room NOW if you want one.  We have blocked rooms in the past and that became a mess.  

    You can look at them on the Aeronca site or use the Comfort Inn 330.821.5555; Holiday Express 330.821.6700; Super 8 330.821.5688 Oak Ridge 330.821.2663

   THIS year I will have all Taylorcraft parts on tables with prices then we may auction a lot off in August. 

     I am going to drastically reduce the inventory this year.

      I am going to sell: the F-22 fuselage, the Model A ser #45 and the Model l5 fuselage that I have in the barn, too many projects too little time.  I am 63 yrs old, healthy and wanting to do some traveling with the family. There is a 5-acre lot of sale on the airport and plenty of room for more hangar space. Come look!!  

     We will try to have the Old Taylorcraft factory tour like we have done in the past on Sat afternoon at 1:30PM, Bob Stuhlmiller, present owner of the “Old Taylorcraft Field” has agreed to have the Security guard allow his to go through the old buildings and walk out onto the old Runways.   Imagine that it is 1946 when all the old ships were rolling off the assembly line. It is really something to look back over the last 60 YEARS and realize the company went bankrupt in March 1947.

   WOW a lot of history has gone by.

   Some may say this newsletter is a wee bit late; however it was only today that we go the approval for the tour; AND, Duke Iden with the Old-Timer’s has agreed that the traditional Early Bird Breakfast will take place at Don Pancho’s in Alliance on Sat morning at 8AM, with the Fly-Around by many Taylorcrafts. 

      It is really a sight to see these old employees standing out in the parking lot waving at the airplanes they built so many years ago. I will be cutting this short and posting to the web this afternoon.  I must check the list first and then away we go, hope to see a lot of Taylorcrafts, Aeroncas and others fly in this year.  I have made the Ohio Aerobatic Open, the Mt. Vernon Waco Fly-In and missed Sentimental Journey. Too may events, so little time……. that is going to change.

       At the moment I still plan to attend Oshkosh, do the Type Club tents about three days, the forum and check out all the new stuff.  

     WE had a great time at Sun-N-Fun this year not a lot of folks showed up on the porch each day, the regulars were great.                

     I did have a one on one conversation with Mr. Patrick at the D&E Aircraft set up, he is a good man who was willing to pull Taylorcraft out of the ashes way back then, still willing and trying to help the Taylorcraft Factory in their attempts to continue on in the manufacture of parts and then this great little airplane. I did get one call from Harry Ingram, he called to update me on the factory, it is pretty much explained on the web site www.taylorcraft.com where they have a parts listing and intentions for the future.   I have been off the forum for about two weeks and will go catch up today.  I am very pleased to see that everyone of the Taylorcraft “tribe” is still participating and doing well. 

    I just issued a couple of replacement data plates (with letters of authorization from the FAA as I have always done in the past.)  Our factory records here at the Foundation are becoming very important. The back room is being cleaned as I type. 

    Bruce Balough just stopped by to see how the Aeronca portion of the fly-in is coming; he has that beautiful Navion L-17B and is doing a Champ that was here for many years. We need help in set up and he is going to come by to do what he can do!!  Kevin Mays called too!  Bought a new ship, a pristine BC12D-85 of 1947 vintage, AND a have the first draft of an upcoming book titled “ A Life Aloft” by non other than Merton Meade Jr. who started a lot of this fly-in stuff in the early days.   Back to the mowing, sorting, swearing, fixing and getting stuff ready for the big week-that is just around the corner.

For now I will sign off,

                          Bye From Forrest  
                                          Laura too!

----------------------------------   

   Please use our web site www.taylorcraft.org and all of its information.

      Always use your Taylorcraft Foundation member # in the message header for faster service.    

  Forrest A. Barber, Executive Director  

  Laura Gatrell, Executive Secretary

Check for other parts for sale at www.barberaircraft.com  

Check the links too!!

